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Question:  

 

Senator POLLEY:  Was the agency ever refused permission to conduct an unannounced visit 

during the period of accreditation of the Oakden facility? Mr Ryan:  By means of 

background, Oakden is a mental health facility that comprises three wings. The Clements 

wing is not a residential aged-care facility and we cannot particularly comment on what 

occurs in that wing. The Makk and McLeay wings are residential aged-care facilities. I would 

have to take on notice whether there was a specific refusal of access. Normally, providers, 

where we conduct an unannounced visit, do understand that we have a regulatory basis to be 

there and they cooperate with the visit. I might take that on notice specifically.  Senator 

POLLEY:  Okay. 

 

 

Answer: 

 

The Australian Aged Care Quality Agency’s (the Agency) response relates to the Makk and 

McLeay Nursing Home as the accredited aged care provider within the Oakden facility.  Over 

the period of accreditation of the Makk and McLeay Nursing Home the Agency has 

conducted 20 unannounced visits to the facility.  There is no record that the Agency has ever 

been refused entry on an unannounced visit.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  


